At A Public Meeting



            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On Monday the 4th day of April, 2011

Roll Call:              Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                                       George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Absent:
       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    
      

                                                       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Also Present:
       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Monica Candrilli, a Wallkill High School student.  

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

There were no additions or deletions to this agenda.

4A.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve this audit in the amount of $952,954.42 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

4B.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

5.
RESOLUTION to Accept the Orange County Energy Efficiency Grant
Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh applied for an Energy Efficiency Community Block Grant from Orange County. The Town was awarded $52,000.00, which the Town will use to update the Town’s lighting.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board to Authorize Acceptance of Grant Funds and to abide by the Federal Requirements and to Authorize Execution and Delivery of County of Orange Energy Efficiency Subrecipient Program Agreement: 2011 Orange County Energy Efficiency Conservation Block Grant Program. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

6.
ANIMAL CONTROL:


A.
T-93 Withdrawal

Supervisor Booth said Chief of Police John Mahoney is requesting to pay veterinarian expenses from the T-93 account. Mr. Booth said this account is a donation account and does not come out of taxpayers funds. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 25, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to pay Flannery Animal Hospital for February 2011 veterinarian services. The voucher is in the amount of $182.50 and the funds will come from the T-93 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.



B.
T-94 Withdrawal

Supervisor Booth said Chief Mahoney is requesting to pay Flannery Animal Hospital for services they performed in February 2011 from the T-94 account. Mr. Booth said this is also a donation account and the funds do not come out of the 2011 budget. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 25, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to pay veterinarian services from Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of February 2011. The amount of the voucher is $295.00 and the funds will come from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 



Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

7.
PARKS AND RECREATION:



A.
Town of New Windsor Trolley Request

Supervisor Booth said the Town of New Windsor has requested to use the Town of Newburgh’s Trolley for their Memorial Day Parade. Mr. Booth said they have used the Town’s trolley for the last several years.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated March 21, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to allow the Town of New Windsor to use two of the Town of Newburgh’s Trolleys and one truck with a driver for their Memorial Day Parade that will take place on Sunday, May 22nd. All of the arrangements will be made by Mr. Petrillo. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 



Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.



B.
Removal of Building (A-1 Building on Baxter Property)

Supervisor Booth said Mr. Petrillo has received a letter of approval from David Church, Orange County Commissioner of Planning, to demolish the office building located on the Baxter Property. 

MOTION was made Councilman Woolsey to approve the request submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to demolish the building on conservation easement, Town of Newburgh tax parcel 4-2-29.5 at a cost not to exceed $500.00. The structure is located 28.5’ from State Route 32 and labeled as “Frame Office” on the survey dated 4-17-06. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

8.
POLICE: Request to Hire Part Time Police Dispatcher


Supervisor Booth said the Town recently interviewed for a part time Police Dispatcher.


Chief of Police John Mahoney has sent a memo dated March 30, 2011 requesting authorization to fill the part time Dispatcher position. Mr. Booth said on March 30, 2011, 
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a candidate was interviewed by Lieutenants Clancy and Nenni, Councilman Bello and Chief Mahoney. The candidate, Andre Beliveau, of Maybrook, New York was interviewed at Police Headquarters and the consensus of the interviews was to highly recommend him for the part time dispatcher position. Mr. Beliveau currently works as a part time dispatcher for the Town of Montgomery Police Department under the direction of Police Chief Arnold Amthor. Chief Amthor was contacted and advised that Mr. Beliveau is an excellent employee and would have no issues with his employment as a part time dispatcher for the Town of Newburgh.  


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated March 30, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to hire Andre Beliveau as a part time Police Dispatcher, with a start date of April 14, 2011 at a pay rate of $13.52 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

9.
CODE ENFORCEMENT: Request to Hire Assistant Building Inspector III

Supervisor Booth said Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, interviewed three candidates for the full time Assistant Building Inspector position for the Code Compliance Department. The three candidates were selected from the top three available candidates on the most recent Orange County Civil Service List. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated March 30, 2011, submitted by Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to hire John Terry as an Assistant Building Inspector III for the Town of Newburgh. Mr. Terry’s proposed start date is April 21. 2011 with a pay rate of $14.66. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

10.
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:


A.
Bid Schedule for:


i.
Highway Materials and Services

Supervisor Booth said the Highway Materials & Services  bid consists of cold patch, crushed stone, sub-based quarry item 4, guide rails and posts, entrye model 79 chip spreader with operator, hyster model C530A nine wheel rubber tire roller without operator and aluminum structural plate box culver.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 18, 2011, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to go out to bid for Highway Materials & Services. The bid opening will be held on April 27, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

ii. Cold Milling

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 18, 2011, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to out to go bid for Cold Milling. The bid opening will be held on April 27, 2011 at 10:15 a.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
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iii. 15” Drum Style Chipper

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 18, 2011, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent to go out to bid for a 15” Drum Style Chipper. The bid opening will be held on April 27, 2011 at 10:45 a.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

iv. Double Drum Vibratory Roller

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 18, 2011, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent to go out to bid for a Double Drum Vibratory Roller. The bid opening will be held on April 27, 2011 at 10:30 a.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
B. Release of Maintenance Security for Willett’s Way Extension

Supervisor Booth said there is a memorandum from James Osborne, the Town Engineer, stating the extension of Willet’s Way was accepted by the Town of Newburgh in October 2008. New Pro Development posted $9,100.00 in cash as a maintenance security. The maintenance period expired in October 2010. Darrell Benedict, the Highway Superintendent has inspected the road and said it is in good condition.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 1, 2011, submitted by James Osborne to release the maintenance security for Willet’s Way Extension. The amount of the security is $9,100.00 plus accrued interest. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if the Town is going to hold any money back.
Mr. Osborne said there will be no money held back. He said the maintenance period expired in October 2010. When the road was inspected it was determined that the road does not require any maintenance at this time. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

11.
WORKERS’ COMPENSATION INSURANCE: PERMA


Supervisor Booth said this matter was discussed at the March 2nd Workshop Meeting
and the Town has also met with a representative from William A. Smith Insurance Company. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Public Employer Risk Management Association, Inc. Workers’ Compensation and Employers Liability 

Unit: l- Town of Newburgh Insurance for the coverage period of April 1, 2011 through April 1, 2012 for the amount of $685,762.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
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12.
ENGINEERING:


A.
Award of Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filtration Plant Construction Contracts

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town of Newburgh advertised for bids for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filtration Plant project on January 14, 2011 and opened bids on March 2, 2011. Wicks Law states that this bid had to be broken down as follows:


Contract # 2 - General



(7 bids received)

Contract # 3 – Electrical & Instrumentation
(8 bids received)

Contract # 4 – HVAC



(1 bid received)


Contract # 5 – Plumbing


(4 bids received) 

Sterns and Wheler has checked the qualifications of the apparent low bidders and sent a letter dated March 22, 2011 and revised March 23, 2011 to the Town. Mr. Osborne said the engineer’s estimate for all four contracts was $18,850.000.00 and the bids came in at $16,068,822.00.

Supervisor Booth said he talked to Councilwoman Greene and Councilman Bello spoke to Mr. Osborne regarding the award of the contracts for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filtration Plant Construction and they both approve of the recommendations made by the Consulting Engineers for awarding bids. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated March 22, 2011, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the following bidders for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap-water Treatment Plant. 



CONTRACT


BIDDER



AMOUNT


Contract No. 2  



General: 


Worth Construction Co. Inc. 
     $12,181,000.00





Bethel, Connecticut

Contract No. 3 

Electrical & Instrumentation
Rondout Electric Incorporated         2,964.544.00




Poughkeepsie, New York
Contract No. 4

HVAC



S & O Construction Services, Inc.
706,290.00

Contract No. 5

Plumbing


S & L Plumbing & Heating Corp.
217,048.00




Brewster, New York

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; 


Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


B.
Approval of the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Engineering Agreement Amendment


Mr. Osborne said the Town had a contract with Sterns and Wheler (GHD Consulting Engineers, LLC) that entered into an Agreement on February 17, 2008 for the preliminary design, final design and bidding services for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant. The Town now requires a resident representation, contract administration and engineering services during the construction period of this project. Sterns and Wheler has proposed an amendment to their existing agreement for the services the Town will require. 


Mr. Osborne said the construction period is estimated to take 23 months. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the amendment No. 2 submitted by GHD Consulting Engineers, LLC as follows:


Under Article 2.3 Resident Representation and Contract Administration and Engineering Services during Construction – Provide Resident Representation, Contract Administration and Engineering Services during construction for the amount of $529,000.00. 

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING    APRIL 4, 2011     PAGE 6


The SCADA Programming between the two water treatment plants.


1.
The Delaware Aqueduct SCADA for the amount of $175,000.00.

2.
Chadwick Lake SCADA Program (includes the software and computers) for the amount of $82,200.00.

Resident Inspection with an estimated fee of $725,000.00 which includes $78,000.00 for special inspections that are required by the building code. 

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; 


Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

13.
WATER: Replacement of Pressure Reducing Valve (PRV)

Mr. Osborne said CAMO Pollution has solicited three price quotes to replace the existing 12 inch Pressure Reducing Valve located at North Fostertown Road and Fostertown Road. The existing valve has worn in a way that adversely impacts its ability to react to pressure changes. The result has been a need for increased operator manipulation of the valve and high and low tank level alarms for Tank 2. The proposed new valve uses a diaphragm to control flow rather than a piston and is expected to be more responsive to variations in downstream pressure. The quotes are as follows:

COMPANY




QUOTE

Harper International



$11,699.00


G & L Water Works Supply

              12,930.00
Cla-Val Co. Eastern Office


  13,386.00

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the memorandum dated Mach 31, 2011, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to purchase a pressure reducing valve (Cla-Val 690G-01 BYKCxHILF-C-C, 150LB Flanged Globe Pattern, Ductile Iron Body, Epoxy Coated, Stainless Steel Trim, Reducing Control 20-105 psi, X141P1P2 Gauge Package for a cost of $11,699.00 plus shipping from Harper International, located at 101 Washington Blvd, Stamford, Connecticut. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if the price quoted includes installation.

Mr. Osborne said the Town will install the valve. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 


Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
14.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Councilman Woolsey said the Memorial Day Parade will be held on Sunday, May 29th this year. The line up will be at 12:00 noon and the parade will start at 1:00 p.m. Mr. Woolsey invited everyone to come out and support our Veterans to show our gratitude for what they have done for us to keep our country free. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday, April 30th from 9:00 a.m. until 12 noon. 
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15.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Theresa Young, Leptondale, asked why the Town has decided to remove the building that is located on the Baxter Property and she asked if the house on the property has been sold. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town does not have any use for the building being removed 

and it poses a liability to the Town. As far as the house is concerned it is still up for sale. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions and there were none. Mr. Booth then thanked everyone for coming. 

16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:24 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:24 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
